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Welcome to Class 4 – Autumn
Dear Parents and Children, 
We would like to welcome you all to Year 1/2. It has been wonderful to welcome you all back to school, and to see you looking smart in your uniforms. Year 1 and 2 are exciting and busy year groups, and so we want to support you in every way we can. You will receive information about whole school issues through school newsletters, but we also wanted to send you our own information about Year 1/2 through a newsletter – so here is the first one of the year. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to speak to us. 

Thank you,
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Miss Holtby, Mrs McCabe and Mrs. Moorhead
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English


This term, in English we will be exploring the following genres: retell a story, recounts, instructions and descriptive writing.





We will be learning how to form lower case letters correctly, using entrance and exit strokes, and understanding which letters belong to which handwriting ‘families’. When writing we will be focusing on using spaces between words, punctuating a sentence using a capital letter and a full stop, and writing on the line. We will be having a big focus on spelling. The children will learn to build up unknown words using phonic sounds. As well as this, they will be learning to spell correctly some tricky key words. Spellings are from common exception words and phonic groups. 





Throughout this term, the children will learn and develop a variety of sentence types as well as continue to develop their knowledge of organisational and structural techniques to improve their writing and grammar knowledge. We will also develop the children’s reading and comprehension skills through 1:1 reading sessions, which will be in addition to the children’s daily reading at home. 








Maths  


The main areas we will cover this term are: 


Knowledge of Number and Place Value (working with 2 and 3-digit numbers).


Addition and Subtraction (both mentally and using written column methods, including money).


Multiplication and Division (practically and recalling facts).


We will spend time each week practising to count to 100, forwards and backwards, recognising odd and even numbers, memorising number bonds to 10 and 20 and counting in multiples of 2, 5 and 10. Please can you support your child in counting in 2s, 5s, and 10s, and learning all of their number bonds to 10 and 20 – a secure knowledge of these will make maths much easier.





The children will also be learning and consolidating their knowledge of the 2, 5 and 10 times tables and division facts. Please refer to your child’s homework book to see which times table they are practising each week.























Science


We will begin Science this term with our Animals and Living Things topic, during which we will explore how animals change over time, what they need to survive and how their habitats are different.


The children will observe closely the changes across the seasons, and this term we will go on an autumn walk to Thornaby Cemetery where they will observe the wonderful and beautiful autumnal changes. 























RE


This term in R.E., we will be begin our Talking to God lessons with our Beginnings topic. We will think about God’s creations, and how He made each of us special. We will move onto looking at what happens during a Baptism and the signs and symbols we use to celebrate this sacrament. In addition, we will also study Judaism to learn about other religions.





This year, the children will also begin planning and delivering collective worships and liturgies as we learn more about our faith with our class family.








Computing





In Computing, we will begin by learning what technology is and the different types of technology we use each day. We will be becoming more confident logging on to our computers and using the mouse within a programme to drag and drop objects.





PE


Our topic in P.E. is gymnastics, we will be coping and repeating simple skills with actions. We will work on our control and coordination, and perform with confidence. 


As well as this we will be concentrating on our fitness skills. Each week we will work together to become stronger and faster and will be discussing how we feel when we exercise. PE is on Wednesday and Thursday each week.





History


We are really looking forward to learning all about Thornaby in the Victorian age. In our topic, we will learn about our own personal history and what the past means to us by creating timelines of our own lives. We will be looking at changes within our own living memory by comparing our school, toys, clothes and houses to those in Victorian times. I am sure the children will be surprised to learn that if they lived in Victorian times they would be sweeping chimneys everyday! We would be extremely grateful if you could support your child by sharing any information, or resources that you may have which might aid their understanding. We are hoping to visit Beamish Museum where we will become Victorians for the day, more information to follow. 

















Homework


Children in Class 4 are expected to do 30 minutes homework every school night. This consists of: 


Ten minutes reading (ideally with an adult); 


Ten minutes practising spellings of the week (see full list in your child’s reading record) using the look, say, cover, write, check method;


 Ten minutes focusing on maths particularly learning times tables and KIRFS (see maths section). 


Homework books will go home on a Friday and return the following Friday, when children will be tested on their spellings and KIRFS





Please refer to your child’s homework books for more information and thank you for your continued support!























Geography 


In Geography, we will become ‘Map Mavericks’. We will be improving our knowledge of locations by following maps in our local area. We will be using our orienteering course to expand our knowledge of map work and we will be beginning to use directional language. We will be learning what physical and human geographical features are in Thornaby.








Important Dates!


A calendar with upcoming dates and events will be sent out very soon!


Please keep checking our school twitter page, so that we can share all the exciting things that are going on in our school.


Don’t forget to visit our website for more information


http://www.stpatricksthornaby.org.uk/



































Art, Music and D&T





Our Art topic this term is focusing on our class artist, Vincent Van Gogh. In our art lessons this term, the children will develop their line drawing skills and painting techniques by drawing and painting Van Gogh’s iconic Starry, Starry Night. 


In music, our lessons will focus on songs from Italy as we will be celebrating International Music Day. We will also be learning about Black History music, and Christmas carols. In D and T, the children will be designing and making their own farm enclosure, which will link with our Geography work on maps. 











